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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take 
no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or 
completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or 
in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.
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UPDATES ON THE EXPECTED TIMETABLE FOR
THE PROPOSED CAPITAL REDUCTION

AND
THE CHANGE IN BOARD LOT SIZE

The Board announces that the Company has presented the petition to the Court on 10 September 
2009 to seek the Court’s confirmation of the Capital Reduction. The date of the Summons Hearing 
has been fixed on 13 October 2009. The date of the subsequent Court hearing of the petition to 
confirm the Capital Reduction will be determined in the Summons Hearing.

The Company expects that the notice of the hearing date of the petition will be published in the 
newspapers on or about 15 October 2009, subject to any direction or order that the Court may give 
in the Summons Hearing. Further announcement(s) will be made as and when appropriate to inform 
the Shareholders of the progress of the Capital Reduction and the Change in Board Lot Size.

Reference is made to the circular of the Company dated 29 June 2009 (the “Circular”) regarding the 
Capital Reduction and the Change in Board Lot Size. Unless otherwise defined herein, capitalized terms 
used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as those defined in the Circular.

The Board announces that the Company has presented the petition to the Court on 10 September 2009 
to seek the Court’s confirmation of the Capital Reduction. The date for the Court hearing of the case 
management summons (the “Summons Hearing”) has been fixed on 13 October 2009. The date of 
the subsequent Court hearing of the petition to confirm the Capital Reduction will be determined in 
the Summons Hearing.
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According to the original expected timetable set out in the Circular, it was expected that the notice of 
the hearing date of the petition would be published in the newspapers on 2 September 2009. Given that 
the Summons Hearing has been fixed on 13 October 2009, the Company expects that the notice of the 
hearing date of the petition will be published in the newspapers on or about 15 October 2009, subject to 
any direction or order that the Court may give in the Summons Hearing. Further announcement(s) will 
be made as and when appropriate to inform the Shareholders of the progress of the Capital Reduction 
and the Change in Board Lot Size.
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